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Council  
Meetings 
 
Monday, Jan. 27 at 
noon inside the 
Botanical Center. 
Lunch is provided by 
$5. No guest speaker. 
Council review of 
specialists. 
 
Monday, Feb. 10: 
Mizzou Founders Day 
and County Extension 
Annual Meeting, 6 p.m. 
at Relics Event Center, 
Springfield. $10 per 
person. Registration 
online required. 
 
Monday, Feb. 24: at 
noon inside the 
Botanical Center. 
Lunch is provided by 
$5. Election of officers. 
Guest speaker: David 
Burton on the “Art of 
Neighboring.” 
 
Dual Council 
Meeting: Tuesday, 
April 21. TBA 
 

KOLR-10 Spots 
Extension specialists 
are on KOLR-TV10 
mid-day TV show as 
follows:  
Monday, Feb. 3 
David Burton 
Monday, Feb. 17 
Eldon Cole 
Monday, March 2 
Amy Patillo 
Kelly McGowan: 
every Thursday. 
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Featured Programs 
in 2020 Reaching 
Out Report  
 
Each monthly issue of the 
Reaching Out Report will focus 
on one MU Extension specialist 
or educator serving Greene 
County. Their programs and 
impacts will be featured that one 
month. The following is the 
planned list. 
 
February 2020 – Nutrition 
program—Terri Fossett 

March 2020 – SBDC Report 
for 2019 – Chrystal Irons 

April 2020 – Kelly McGowan, 
horticulture 

May 2020 - Andy McCorkill 
and Eldon Cole (livestock)  

June 2020 – Kelsa Ferguson, 
nutrition education 

July 2020 – Amber Allen, 
human development 

August 2020 – Sherri Hull and 
Marty Wood and Myra 
Dickensheet, nutrition educators 

October 2020 – Tim 
Schnakenberg, agronomy  

November 2020 – Karla Deaver 
4-H programming 

December 2020 – Amy Patillo, 
workforce development 

January 2021— David Burton, 
community development 

February 2021— Justin 
Kastning, 4-H 

Schools Agencies 

Douglas Head Start Regional Girls Shelter 

Campbell Small Wonder Boys & Girls Club of Springfield – 
Sertoma & Stalnaker Unit 

Early Childhood Center The Fairbanks 

Macedonia Baptist Preschool Pregnancy Care Center 

Reed Middle School Victory Mission – Family Ministry 

Meadowbrook Head Start Northview Senior Center 

Ash Grove Elementary Greater Springfield Farmer’s Mar-
ket 

Strafford Elementary Southside Senior Center 

Horrace Mann Elementary Good Samaritan Shop 

McGregor Elementary Southside Senior Center 

Jeffries Elementary Price Cutter 52 

Bois D’Arc Elementary Alternative Opportunities – Carol 
Jones 

Walnut Grove Elementary Mercy Employee Child Develop-
ment 

Willard South Elementary Greene Co. Juvenile Justice 

Weaver Elementary Crosslines - Springfield 

Logan Rogersville Elementary Midtown Library 

McCulloch Elementary Central Assembly of God 

Robberson Elementary Strafford Senior Center 

Westport Elementary Grow to Know 

Study Middle School YMCA – Ward Branch 

Williams Elementary Greene Co. Food Stamp Office 

Grant Head Start Northview Senior Center 

Stewart Head Start Weller Community Four Square 
“Living Hope” Food Pantry 

Bissett Elementary Lifehouse Crisis Maternity House 

Central High Ash Grove Senior Center 

Fremont Elementary Shady Dell Early Childhood Center 

Participants in the Family Nutrition Education Program 
become more aware of nutrition, make healthier meal and snack 
choices, are more willing to try new foods, increase their 
physical activity and in general make healthier food choices.  
During 2019, 4,449 youth and 29,120 adults in Greene 
County (total of 33,569) were served through schools, 
community groups and agencies by MU Extension’s Family 
Nutrition Education Program. The following is a list 
locations where Greene County participants were served: 
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Cover Photo Story 

On the Cover: Sherri Hull, a nutrition 
education associate with University of Missouri 
Extension, shows the proper way to cut an onion 
during a Cooking Matters program at the Greene 
County Juvenile Office. 
ABOVE: NPA Mar ty Woods works in the garden 
with some students at the Dream Center. 

Nutrition Educators Go 
Where the Need Exists 
 

Nutrition specialists and program 
associates with University of Missouri 
Extension make a habit of doing their 
teaching at the place where the need 
exists. 

For example, in Greene County, 
nutrition assistants, associates and 
specialists can be found teaching about 
nutrition in public elementary schools, 
at the Pregnancy Care Center, the 
Parenting Life Skills Center, Greene 
County (WIC) and area Headstarts and 
many different schools. 

Special outreach efforts are made 
when opportunities present themselves 
according to Terri Fossett, director of 
the MU Extension Family Nutrition 
Education Program in southwest 

Missouri For more information, contact the Family 
Nutrition Education Program at the regional 
headquarters in Greene County, (417) 886-2059. 



Art on the Move 
Comes to the Springfield Botanical Center 

 

Digital Storytelling work from students in the 
School of Visual Studies at Mizzou 

 

Opening Reception and Night of Art (Free) 
 

When: Fr iday, Feb. 7, from 6 p.m. to 9 p.m. 
 
Cost: Free, thanks to suppor t 
from the Greene County Extension 
Council and the University of 
Missouri. 
 
Where: Spr ingfield Botanical 
Center, 2400 S. Scenic Ave., 
Springfield, Mo. 
 
What: Students will produce and 
display digital storytelling art at 
the botanical center during our 
reception. Some of the art will be 
one-of-kind creations specific to 
the event and space. 
 
Display:  Also star ting Feb. 7, student digital ar t will be on exhibit in the lobby of 
the Springfield Botanical Center throughout the month. 
 

Registration is requested for  the purpose of planning and can be done 
online at http://extension.missouri.edu/greene under events. 

 

 

FOR MORE INFORMATION CONTACT THE  

GREENE COUNTY MU EXTENSION OFFICE AT 

Phone: (417) 881-8909 or email  

county engagement specialist David Burton at burtond@missouir.edu. 
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Briefs 

National Experts on Sports 
Analytics Speaking in 
Springfield Feb. 10 
Presentation is part of Mizzou 
Founders Day and Greene County 
Extension Annual Meeting  
  

Mizzou alumni, supporters of Greene 
County MU Extension and interested mem-
bers of the public are invited to attend the 
second Mizzou Founders Day and Greene 
County Extension Annual Meeting Dinner 
starting at 6 p.m., Monday, Feb. 10 at Rel-
ics Event Center, 2015 Battlefield Road, 
Springfield, Mo. 

Reservations are required for the event 
(due to limited seating) and can be made 
online at http://extension.missouri.edu/
greene under “events.” There is a cost of 
$10 per person. Registration is needed no 
later than Feb. 6. 

The direct registration link is https://
extension2.missouri.edu/events/mizzou-
founders-day-and-greene-county-extension-
annual-meeting 

This special event is in partnership with 
MU Extension, the Mizzou Alumni Associ-
ation and Mizzou Athletics.  

 

The evenings featured presentation is “Data 
in Motion: How Sports Analytics is Changing 
the Game,” by Dr. Chris Wikle and Dr. Erin 
Schliep, College of Arts and Science at the Uni-
versity of Missouri. Their research focuses on 
the difference sports analytics is making on 
games. 

Other guest speakers will include Todd 
McCubbin, director of alumni at Mizzou, Lynn 
Kruel, president of the Alumni Association Stu-
dent Board at Mizzou and a graduate of Repub-
lic High School, and David Burton, county en-
gagement specialist for Greene County MU Ex-
tension. 

Greene County Clerk Shane Schoeller will 
swear in new members of the Greene County 
Extension Council and MU Extension partners 
Carl Redmon and Tom Kissee will both be rec-
ognized with the “Leaders Honor Roll” awards. 

Greg Cole, president, Greater Ozarks Chap-
ter of Mizzou Alumni Association, David Bur-
ton, county engagement  specialist for MU Ex-
tension, and Mollie Landers, with the Mizzou 
Alumni Association, are coordinators of this 
event. 

The University of Missouri was founded 
February 11, 1839 by the Geyer Act. This year 
we are celebrating the 181st birthday of Mizzou, 
of which MU Extension is a part. 
 
 

https://extension2.missouri.edu/events/mizzou-founders-day-and-greene-county-extension-annual-meeting
https://extension2.missouri.edu/events/mizzou-founders-day-and-greene-county-extension-annual-meeting
https://extension2.missouri.edu/events/mizzou-founders-day-and-greene-county-extension-annual-meeting
https://extension2.missouri.edu/events/mizzou-founders-day-and-greene-county-extension-annual-meeting
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Briefs 

(Office hours Monday-Friday, 8 a.m. to 4 p.m.).  

$50 per book  
Cash or check is accepted.  

Books can be ordered by mail by adding $3 
more per book for shipping to the final cost. 

Pesticide Applicator Training 
The in-person private pesticide applicator 
training is March 3 from 2 p.m. to 5 p.m. at the 
Springfield Botanical Center. Details on our 
website. Registration for this event is required. 
 

Introduction to High Tunnels 
Date:  Feb. 29, 2020 
Time:  8:30 am - 4:00 pm 
Place: Springfield Botanical Center2 
Fee: $25.00 
This course will cover topics such as soil heath, 
supplemental heat, irrigation, and crop 
options.  The day concludes with a tour of a 
local working high tunnel. Contact: Kelly 
McGowan at mcgowank@missouri.edu or 417-
881-8909. Details on our website. Registration 
for the reception will be required. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Newly Elected County 
Extension Council Members 
 

Eight candidates ran for eight open seats 
on this years county extension council. 

Council members to be sworn in at the 
annual meeting include: Larry Adams, Greg 
Boehne, Karen Dowdy, Brandon Hebbert, 
Ray Meyer, Chris Schulze, Rick Stenberg, 
and Eric  Sutton. 

Only Eric Sutton and Ray Meyer are new 
to the council. 

Sutton is the city clerk for the City of 
Walnut Grove and is experienced in 
community development and managing 
political subdivisions. 

Ray Meyer is a 1976 Mizzou grad with a 
degree in journalism. He has had various jobs 
but some may know him best as the “voice” 
of the Drury Panthers basketball on radio. 
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Briefs 
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Briefs 
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Extension Council 

Commissioner Bengsch to Retire 
 

Greene County Commissioner Harold Bengsch announced 

his retirement at the end of this year after 16 years of service as a 

County Commission. When the announcement was first made, 

the editor of the Ozarks Independent asked David Burton for his 

comment on the retirement and this is what David submitted: 

“Commissioner Bengsch has been very involved with the 

county extension council as a Commissioner. State law requires 

a Commissioner to be named to the county extension council. 

But Commissioner Bengsch did more than just meet the letter of 

the law. He attended monthly meetings, served on committees, 

and provided input and ideas. He listened to speakers, attended 

special programs, 

and learned about 

what MU 

Extension can offer 

the community. 

When budgets were 

tight he offered 

ideas to pursue. 

When our finances 

were reviewed he 

helped with the 

internal audit. 

When new people 

were hired to key 

positions he helped 

with interviews and 

added input. When 

events and 

programs ideas 

were discussed he shared about needs and opportunities. In fact, 

his efforts helped to bring about the new partnership between 4-

H and the juvenile center that we are celebrating. I appreciate 

Commissioner Bengsch’s legacy of public service. But I 

especially admire the humble way in which he served county 

residents on the extension council. There is no fanfare for this 

work, no special perks, no special awards. But every community 

organization could use more humble, hardworking leaders like 

Harold Bengsch.” 

Greene County 
Extension Council 

Members 
 

Jason Whitesell 
Chairman 

 

Greg Boehne 
Vice-chair 

 

Morgan Ash 
Secretary 

 

Lisa Bakerink 
Treasurer 

 

Harold Bengsch 
County Commissioner 

 

Vacant 
Farm Bureau 

 

Jordan Miller 
MFA 

 

Vacant 
City of Republic 

 

Samuel Snider 
City of Willard 

 

Joseph Hoffman 
City of Springfield 

 

Lauren Waterman 
4-H Youth member 

 

Members at large 
Tony Ahart 

Missy Hayward 
Tyler Gunlock 

Ann Hall 
Scott Smith 

Chad Courtney 
Karen Dowdy 
Chris Schulze 
Rick Stenberg 

Alex Greiwe 
Larry Adams 

Ray Meyer 
Eric Sutton 

 

Mike Lofaro 
Tiger Ambassador 

Photo: Commissioner Bengsch an-
swering questions during the county 
portion of the graduation ceremony 
for Leadership Ash Grove 2019. 
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Kelly McGowan 
Horticulture Specialist 

mcgowank@missouri.edu 
 

Started: 2012 
  
Responsibilities: Coordinates 
the Core Training for the 
Greene County Master 
Gardeners, assists the Master 

Gardener chapter, and develops and plans 
educational opportunities and events for the public. 

David Burton 
County Engagement in 

Community Development  
burtond@missouri.edu 

 

Started: 2001  
 

Responsibilities: Engages 
residents through leadership 
development, neighboring, 
heritage tourism, arts, and media 

relations. Works with council to fund and 
administer the office and to plan local programs. 

Maggie Black 
Office Manager 

 

Started: May 2015 
 

Responsibilities: Manage 
office financials, soil tests, 
event registrations, council 
relations, and customer service. 
She also works to develop local 

funds for programs and presenting sponsorships.  

MU Extension Staff Headquartered in Greene County 

Greene County “Reaching Out” Report    Last Updated January 24, 2020 
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Vacant 
Open Office 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Amy Patillo 
Workforce Development  
patilloa@missouri.edu 

 
Started:  November  2011 
 

Responsibilities: Working 
across the state to coordinate the 
Universities high priority 

commitments and identify projects where 
Extension can grow Missouri’s workforce. 

Amber Allen 
Human Development 

 
Started: October  2019 
 
Responsibilities: Programs 
that focus on the improve-
ment of families and senior 
adults like “Boost Your 
Brain and Memory,” “Focus 
on Kids” and Greene Dot 

violence prevention programs. 
 
 

Kelsa Ferguson 
Nutrition Specialist 

 

Started: February 2019 
 

Responsibilities: Nutrition 
and health education programs 
including classes on chronic 

disease management, food preservation, stay 
strong-stay healthy and more. 

Justin Kastning 
4-H Youth Associate 

 

Started: January 7, 2019 
 

Responsibilities: Develop 
and expand current 4-H 
programming in the county 
and grow new clubs with a 
primary focus on 4-H 

programming at Greene County Youth Academy. 
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MU Extension Staff Serving Greene County 

Southwest Region 
Directors Office 
1845 S. National, Ste. 100, 
Springfield, Mo. 
Tel: (417) 865-0707 
 
Jay Chism, Regional 
Director, email: 
chismj@missouri.edu 
 
Sarah Grubaugh,  
Assistant,  
email: Grub-
aughS@missouri.edu Family Nutrition Education Program 

2160 W. Chesterfield Blvd. F200, Springfield, Mo 
 Tel: 417-886-2059  

 

Sherri Hull 
Nutrition  
Associate 
Joined 2008 

 

Marty Wood 
Nutrition  
Associate 
Joined 2000 
 

 

Tim Schnakenberg 
Agronomy specialist 
HQ: Stone County 
Tel: (417) 357-6812 
schnakenbergc@missouri.edu 

Patrick Byers 
Commercial Horticulture 
HQ: Webster County 
Tel: (417) 859-2044 
byerspl@missouri.edu 

M. Dickensheet 
Nutrition  
Associate 
Joined 2018 

 

Myrna Stark 
FNEP Program  
Manager 
 

Terri Fossett 
Program director 
Joined 2000 

Dr. Pam Duitsman 
Community Development 
HQ: Christian County 
Tel: (417) 581-3558 
duitsmanp@missouri.edu 

 

Andy McCorkill  
Livestock specialist 
HQ: Laclede County 
Tel: (417) 532-7126  
mccorkilla@missouri.edu  

Karla Deaver 
4-H Youth specialist 
HQ: Lawrence County 
Tel: (417) 466-3102 
deaverk@missouri.edu 

Kyle Whittaker 
Ag and Environment 
HQ: Webster County 
Tel: (417) 859-2044 
kyle.whittaker@missouri.edu 

Reagan Bluel 
Dairy Specialist 
HQ: Barry County 
Tel: (417) 847-3161  
BluelRJ@missouri.edu  

Sarah Havens 
Natural Resources specialist 
HQ: Laclede County 
Tel: (573) 458-6260  
havenss@missouri.edu  

 

Allen Waldo 

Contact: 

 Chrystal Irons 
 Lance Coffman 
 Sandra Smart 

Irons Smart Coffman 

Robert W. Plaster Free Enterprise Center, 405 N. Jefferson Ave., Springfield 
| 417-837-2617 | https://sbtdc.missouristate.edu/ 

Missouri 
Procurement 
Technical 
Assistance 
Center 
 

At Missouri State  
405 N Jefferson  
Springfield, MO  
417-837-2612 
waldoaj@missouri
.edu 



Featured Impact of the Month 
 
For more examples follow the Greene County Extension Council on Facebook. 
 
A few graduates of Leadership Ash Grove Class 1 
gathered today to assemble welcome bags for new 
residents that 
come in to 
City Hall and 
sign up for 
water service. 
Jennifer 
Martin 
spearheaded 
the project 
and local 
businesses 
provided 
items and 
certificates 
and 
information 
for the 100+ 
packets.  


